
Shipbuilding needs reliable political parameters 

The German shipbuilding industry has unanimously welcomed the EU Commission’s recommendation on May 8th to the Council of Ministers to bring an action against Korean shipyards because of their infringements against the 1994 OECD Subsidy Agreement. The EU is thus drawing the right conclusions from its detailed studies impressively confirming the distortions of free market competition on the part of Korean shipbuilders as criticized by European yards. The negotiations conducted with the Korean government parallel to these studies proved disappointing: Korean yards have not abandoned their low-price strategy, and the stricken companies have recovered with support from the state-controlled bank system. The cause of their failure, namely the overcapacities that they had themselves created, has not been tackled.

The WTO complaint submitted by CESA (Committee of EU Shipbuilders' Associations), which is also supported by the Japanese shipbuilding industry, would take about two years to yield any definite measures against Korea. There is therefore a risk that further European yards might be forced out of business in the meantime.

Despite the undoubtedly important signal given by the commission’s decision, the measures proposed so far are unsatisfactory. Limiting subsidies to containerships and product/chemical tankers is insufficient and will not put a stop to the Koreans’ aggressive behaviour in the market for Ro-Ro vessels, ferries and cruise ships. The impact of this selective approach in terms of industrial policy must be regarded as clearly inadequate.

The German Shipbuilders and Ocean Industries Association (VSM) advocates a continuation of the political strategy that has now been taken. European shipbuilding must not be sacrificed to Korean cut-throat competition, which will also affect marine equipment suppliers. Fair competitive conditions must be called for on the basis of clear political positions. Reliable, practically oriented measures for protecting German shipbuilding must be provided for the period of the WTO initiative. Only then will companies be able to improve their competitive position by their own efforts.

In the currently difficult market situation, the shipyards based in Mecklenburg-West Pomerania also need to be given clear signals. With the current production restrictions these yards cannot make full use of their potentials as they need to. To ensure that they remain competitive, they must freed as quickly as possible from these restrictions, which were imposed under entirely different economic and technical conditions.

The shipbuilding industry needs stable parameters over the long term. It cannot accept short-term changes caused by political decisions often taken as a result of conflicting interests in Brussels. It demands fair decisions and reliable ground rules in its market.

If you are interested in further information, please consult our annual report for 2000, which is also available on this homepage. We will also gladly mail you this survey.
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